My Ref: NB/HAE Your Ref:

7th January, 2019

CARDIFF CAERDYDD

Ffôn: (029) 2087 2088 www.caerdydd.gov.uk County Hall Cardiff, CF10 4UW Tel: (029) 2087 2087 www.cardiff.gov.uk

Neuadd y Sir Caerdydd, CF10 4UW

David J Rowlands AM, Chair, Petitions Committee, National Assembly for Wales, Cardiff Bay, CF99 1NA

Dear Mr Rowlands,

Petition P-05-832 to amend the School Admissions Code Relating to Summer-Born Children

Thank you for your questions in relation to Cardiff Council's management of deferred/delayed admissions and, specifically, to summer-born children.

Cardiff Council's Education Directorate holds a policy on Out of Chronological Age admissions. The policy explains that parents who are requesting their child be placed into a year group that is outside of their chronological age at the point of admission must request this to the Local Authority. The parent's request must evidence why their child should be placed outside of their chronological age. The parents can submit written reports from medical, psychological or social worker professionals. A meeting will be held with the parents and representatives from Cardiff Admissions and Inclusion teams. The purpose of the meeting will be to ascertain the individual needs of the child where all evidence is weighed to determine the best interests of the child. Recommendations are made by the Local Authority representatives and this is sent to the Director of Education for approval.

Cardiff Council does not hold a policy that is specific for summer-born children.

Please see the table below for data on Cardiff Council admissions outside of a child's chronological year group.

	16-17	17-18	18-19*
Total requests received	1	2	5
Total requests granted	1	0	3
Total requests rejected	0	2	2
Summer-born children requests received	1	2	3

PLEASE REPLY TO: Education and Lifelong Learning Service, Room 436, County Hall, Cardiff CF10 4UW Tel (029) 2087 2700

e-mail Nick.Batchelar@cardiff.gov.uk GWEITHIO DROS GAERDYDD, GWEITHIO DROSOCH CHI

Mae'r Cyngor yn croesawu gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg, Saesneg neu'n ddwyieithog. Byddwn yn cyfathrebu â chi yn ôl eich dewis, dim ond i chi roi gwybod i ni pa un sydd well gennych. Ni fydd gohebu yn Gymraeg yn arwain at oedi.

WORKING FOR CARDIFF, WORKING FOR YOU

The Council welcomes correspondence in Welsh, English or bilingually. We will ensure that we communicate with you in the language of your choice, as long as you let us know which you prefer. Corresponding in Welsh will not lead to delay.



Summer-born children requests approved	1	0	3
Summer-born children requests rejected	0	2	0
Summer-born children admitted outside their	1	0	3
year group			

^{*2} requests in academic year 18-19 were for twins

The data above shows that Cardiff Council receives very few requests for placements outside of a child's chronological year group. We receive even fewer requests based on children being summer-born. Some requests from parents of children who are summer-born were approved due to other circumstances not related to being summer-born. For example, one request approved in 18-19 was based on their language, home environment and capacity to excel within Welsh-medium education and not due to them being summer-born.

For your convenience and information, I have attached our policy on Out of Chronological Age admissions.

Please do not hesitate to get in contact should you have any further questions or queries on this matter.

Yours sincerely

Nick Batchelar

Director of Education and Lifelong Learning/

Cyfarwyddwr Addysg a Dysgu Gydol Oes

Vide Kambele